




 

 

 

  STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 

  DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

ROY COOPER  J.R. “JOEY” HOPKINS 
 

GOVERNOR   SECRETARY 
 

Mailing Address: 

NC DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY  
1501 MAIL SERVICE CENTER 

RALEIGH, NORTH CAROLINA  27699-1501 

Telephone: 919-707-2800 

Fax: 919-733-9150 

Customer Service:  1-877-368-4968 
 

Website: ncdot.gov 

Location: 

1 SOUTH WILMINGTON STREET 

RALEIGH, NORTH CAROLINA  27601 
 

 

 

 

Secretary Pete Buttigieg 

US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

RE: Letter of Support- GoTriangle RAISE grant application 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

 

The North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) supports GoTriangle’s 

Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE application to the Rebuilding American Infrastructure 

with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant program. The Triangle Mobility Hub will 

anchor the regional transit network, improving mobility and access for Triangle residents, 

particularly disadvantaged populations with limited vehicle availability and enable 

Sustainable, Prompt transit connections to Opportunities for Knowledge and Employment 

(SPOKE). 

 

 NCDOT’s FY 2023 RCN application for mobility hub design and construction for 

communities along the S-Line rail corridor includes the intercity rail station infrastructure 

components of the Triangle Mobility Hub. Collectively these projects will connect rail 

passengers to local bus routes, microtransit, micromobility, rideshare, bus rapid transit, 

airport transportation, and other mobility options. 

 

NCDOT is excited to collaborate with GoTriangle and other regional partners to 

envision, develop, and implement a twenty-first century mobility network that is 

responsive to current and future needs. The Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project, 

along with NCDOT’s S-Line Mobility Hub application, are critical pieces of this vision 

and collaborative effort.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Julie A. White  

Deputy Secretary for Multimodal Transportation 

02/27/2024

http://www.ncdot.gov/
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         February 8, 2024 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  

U.S. Department of Transportation 

Office of the Secretary of 

Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

On behalf of Durham County, I am writing to express our strong support of GoTriangle’s 

Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE application to the Rebuilding American Infrastructure 

with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant program. The Triangle Mobility Hub is critical to 

supporting shared economic prosperity and sustainable mobility in North Carolina’s Triangle 

Region. The new intermodal transportation facility will anchor the regional transit network and 

enable Sustainable, Prompt transit connections to Opportunities for Knowledge and 

Employment (SPOKE). It will provide affordable and sustainable mobility options to residents 

of historically disadvantaged communities with low or no vehicle ownership, with low incomes, 

and who identify as Black, Indigenous, or a Person of Color that are burdened with poor air 

quality and limited access to everyday destinations. Without this regional priority, limited travel 

options will continue to hinder equitable access to opportunity across the region.  

Located in Research Triangle Park (RTP), the center of the growing and vibrant Triangle Region, 

the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will catalyze connections and equitable 

development with a focus on improving quality of life, mobility, and community connectivity. 

The project will support a high-quality, frequent, safe, and reliable regional transit network 

operated by battery-electric buses. Transportation improvements and Mobility Hub’s site will be 

designed with a focus on sustainability and resiliency.  The mobility hub will provide seamless 

intermodal connections between local and regional bus services, rail service, and micro-mobility. 

These new high-quality public transportation options will support enhanced connections to 

education, employment, healthcare, shopping, recreation, and affordable housing. By providing 

sustainable and affordable travel options, the project will reduce emissions and improve air 

quality. 

The 2023 Durham County Transit Plan prioritized improving transit stops and stations and has 

partially funded the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project. GoTriangle’s ability to receive 

http://www.dconc.gov/
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RAISE funding will allow this project to move forward more quickly to improve transit 

connectivity for the residents of Durham County. This project will result in our communities 

having greater access to well-paying jobs, world-class healthcare, higher education facilities, and 

other opportunities that can currently be challenging for them to reach. The Triangle Mobility 

Hub and SPOKE project is a component of our efforts to make transportation more equitable 

within Durham County and reverse the negative impacts that historic transportation 

infrastructure has had on the most vulnerable members of our community. 

 

In summary, Durham County fully supports the efforts of GoTriangle as they seek to fund the 

Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project and will continue to support the project as we work 

together to meet the needs of the public. I look forward to hearing about the success of the 

application.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Nida Allam, Chair 

Durham County Board of County Commissioners 

 

http://www.dconc.gov/




DURHAM- CHAPEL HILL- CARRBORo 
METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION 

4307 Emperor Boulevard e Durham, NG 27703 " Phone (919) 503-4123 " dchcmpo.org 

January 3, 2024 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

DCHC 
LMETROPCLITANPLANUNG OPGANZATION 

PLANNING TOMORROws TRANSPORTATION 

On behalf of the Durham-Chapel Hill-Carrboro Metropolitan Planning rganization, I am writing to 
express our strong support of GoTriangle's Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE application to the 
Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant program. The Triangle 
Mobility Hub is critical to supporting shared economic prosperity and sustainable mobility in North 
Carolina's Triangle Region. The new intermodal transportation facility will anchor the regional transit 
network and enable Sustainable, Prompt transit connections to Opportunities for Knowledge and 
Employment (SPOKE). It will provide affordable and sustainable mobility options to residents of 
historically disadvantaged communities with low or no vehicle ownership, with low incomes, and who 
identify as Black, Indigenous, or a Person of Color that are burdened with poor air quality and limited 
access to everyday destinations. Without this regional priority, limited travel options will continue to 
hinder equitable access to opportunity across the region. 

Located in Research Triangle Park (RTP), the center of the growing and vibrant Triangle Region, the 
Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will catalyze connections and equitable development with a 
focus on improving quality of life, mobility, and community connectivity. The project will support a high 
quality, frequent, safe, and reliable regional transit network operated by battery-electric buses. 
Transportation improvements and site will be designed with a focus on sustainability and resiliency. The 
mobility hub will provide seamless intermodal connections between local and regional bus services, rail 
service, and micro-mobility. These new high-quality public transportation options will support enhanced 
connections to education, employment, healthcare, shopping, recreation, and affordable housing. By 
providing Sustainable and affordable travel options, the project will reduce emissions and improve air 
quality. 

The Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will reduce transportation disparities and improve 
economic mobility by providing faster, more reliable transportation options to residents of historically 
disadvantaged communities. The Mobility Hub and SPOKE network will connect residents to 
opportunities for educational achievement, workforce training, and career advancement. The project 
will create new direct connections to North Carolina Central University, Durham Technical Community 
College, and improve connections to Wake Technical Community College RTP Campus. It will also 
strengthen connections to businesses in and around RTP that participate in workforce training 
partnerships with these community anchors. 

The DCHC MPO is the regional organization responsible for transportation planning for the western half 
of the Triangle, including the proposed site for the Triangle Mobility Hub. The DCHC MPO supports 
GoTriangle, and local transit agencies in our region, through coordination of local transit plans and 

MEMBER ORGANIZATIONS: Chatham County, City of Durham, Durham County, GoTriangle. 
NC Department of Transportation, Orange County. Town of Carrboro, Town of Chapel Hill, Town of Hillsborough 



integration of transporation projects across jurisdictional boundaries. The project is supported by local 
and regionzl transportation plans. The project is incuded within the MPO's Connect 2050 Metropolitar 
Transportation Plan, in addition to the county transit plans for Orange and Durham counties. if the 

project is awarded federal funding DCHC MPO Would work with GoTriangle and NCDOT to program 
those funds in the State Transportation Improvement Program The Triangie Mobility Hub would further 
DCHC MPO's goals of a comprehensive and multi-modal regional transportation network 

Ifuly support the efforts of GoTriange as they seek to fund the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE 

project and will continue to support this transformative project as we work together to meet the needs 

of the public 

Sincerety. 

Karen Howard, Board Chair 

Durham Chapel Hill Carrboro Metropolitan Planning Organization 
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February 16, 2024 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  
 
On behalf of the North Carolina Capital Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (CAMPO), I 
would like to express our strong support of GoTriangle’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with 
Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant program application for the Triangle Mobility Hub and 
SPOKE project. The Triangle Mobility Hub will anchor the regional transit network enabling 
Sustainable, Prompt transit connections to Opportunities for Knowledge and Employment (SPOKE). 
The Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will provide affordable and sustainable mobility 
options to residents of historically disadvantaged communities with low or no vehicle ownership, 
with low incomes, and who identify as Black, Indigenous, or a Person of Color that are burdened 
with poor air quality and limited access to everyday destinations. Without this regional priority, 
limited travel options will continue to hinder equitable access to opportunity across the region.   
 
Located in Research Triangle Park (RTP), the center of the growing and vibrant Research Triangle 
region, the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will support a high-quality, frequent, safe, 
and reliable regional transit network operated by battery-electric buses. Transportation 
improvements will be designed with a focus on sustainability and resiliency.  The mobility hub will 
provide seamless intermodal connections between local and regional bus service and micro-
mobility. These new high-quality public transportation options will support enhanced connections to 
education, employment, healthcare, shopping, recreation, and affordable housing. By providing 
sustainable and affordable travel options, the project will reduce emissions and improve air 
quality.  
 
NC Capital Area MPO (CAMPO) is the largest MPO in North Carolina and includes all or parts of 
six counties and over 1.2 million people.  CAMPO has been working in partnership with 
GoTriangle for many years to realize the vision for a well-connected and integrated transit 
network across the Research Triangle region. This project has support from our region’s 
communities, and all continue to work together to implement our shared regional transit vision.  
 
In summary, CAMPO fully supports the efforts of GoTriangle as they seek to fund the Triangle 
Mobility Hub and SPOKE project and will continue to support the project as we work together to 
meet the needs of the public. I look forward to hearing about the success of the application.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Chris Lukasina, AICP, GISP 
NC Capital Area Metropolitan Planning Organization 

http://www.campo-nc.us/






 

 

February 15, 2024  
  
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  
 
On behalf of Wake Technical Community College, I would like to express our strong support 
for GoTriangle’s Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE application to the Rebuilding 
American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant program. The 
Triangle Mobility Hub will anchor the regional transit network enabling Sustainable, 
Prompt transit connections to Opportunities for Knowledge and Employment 
(SPOKE). The Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will provide high-quality transit 
connections between historically disadvantaged communities burdened by large, 
congested highways and everyday destinations including shopping, healthcare, community 
facilities, parks, education, workforce training, and employment. The Triangle Mobility Hub 
and SPOKE project will provide affordable and sustainable mobility options to residents 
with low or no vehicle ownership, those with low incomes, those who identify as Black, 
Indigenous, or a Person of Color, and students. For all these reasons, we support this 
project. 
 
Located in Research Triangle Park (RTP), the center of the growing and vibrant Triangle 
Region, the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will catalyze equitable development 
connected by high quality-transit servicing communities across the Triangle. The project 
will enable the creation of a high-quality, frequent, and reliable regional transit operated by 
battery-electric buses connecting Downtown Raleigh, NC State University, Wake Technical 
Community College, Downtown Durham, North Carolina Central University, and Durham 
Technical Community College to RTP and the regional transit network at the Triangle 
Mobility Hub. RTP and GoTriangle envision creating and leveraging new community 
partnerships to incorporate affordable housing into the site and along high-quality regional 
transit routes to provide equitable access to transit and economic opportunity in the 
Triangle.  
 
Relocating GoTriangle’s Regional Transit Center through the Triangle Mobility Hub and 
SPOKE project will improve transit speed and reliability, address passenger amenity and 
operational needs, and provide new multi-modal connections. As a result, the new facility 
will increase equitable and sustainable access to destinations within Research Triangle 
Park and across the Triangle region of North Carolina. It will also allow for a stronger 
regional transit connection between Wake Technical Community College’s RTP Campus 
and destinations throughout the Triangle, including the rapidly developing downtowns of  



 

 

 
Raleigh and Durham. In summary, we fully support the efforts of GoTriangle as they seek to 
fund the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project, and we will continue to support the 
project as we work together to meet the needs of the public. We look forward to hearing 
about the success of the application.  
  
Respectfully,  
 

  
 
R. Scott Ralls, Ph.D. 
President  
Wake Technical Community College  
  

 



February 26, 2024 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

Office of the Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

On behalf of the Durham Housing Authority, I would like to express our strong support for GoTriangle’s 

Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE application to the Rebuilding American Infrastructure with 

Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant program. The Triangle Mobility Hub will anchor the regional 

transit network enabling Sustainable, Prompt transit connections to Opportunities for Knowledge 

and Employment (SPOKE). The Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will provide high-quality 

transit connections between historically disadvantaged communities burdened by the Durham Freeway 

(NC 147) and everyday destinations including shopping, healthcare, community facilities, parks, 

education, workforce training, and employment. The Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will 

provide affordable and sustainable mobility options to residents with low or no vehicle ownership, those 

with low incomes, those who identify as Black, Indigenous, or a Person of Color, and students. For all 

these reasons, we support this project. 

Located in Research Triangle Park (RTP), the center of the growing and vibrant Triangle Region, the 

Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will catalyze equitable development connected by high 

quality-transit servicing communities across the Triangle. The project will enable the creation of a high-

quality, frequent, and reliable regional transit operated by battery-electric buses connecting Downtown 

Raleigh, NC State University, Wake Technical Community College, Downtown Durham, North Carolina 

Central University, McDougald Terrace, and Durham Technical Community College to RTP and the 

regional transit network at the Triangle Mobility Hub. RTP and GoTriangle envision creating and 

leveraging new community partnerships to incorporate affordable housing into the site and along high-

quality regional transit routes to provide equitable access to transit and economic opportunity in 

the Triangle.  

Relocating GoTriangle’s Regional Transit Center through the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project 

will improve transit speed and reliability, address passenger amenity and operational needs, and provide 

new multi-modal connections. As a result, the new facility will increase equitable and sustainable access 

to destinations within Research Triangle Park and across the Triangle region of North Carolina. It will 

also allow for a regional transit connection between McDougald Terrace and the relocated Regional 

Transit Center in RTP, connecting Housing Authority residents with destinations throughout the Triangle 

region. In summary, we fully support the efforts of GoTriangle as they seek to fund the Triangle Mobility 

Hub and SPOKE project, and we will continue to support the project as we work together to meet the 

needs of the public. We look forward to hearing about the success of the application.  

Sincerely, 

Anthony Scott, CEO 

The Housing Authority of The City of Durham 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
February 16, 2024 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  

U.S. Department of Transportation 

Office of the Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

On behalf of the Central Pines Regional Council, I am writing to express our strong support of 

GoTriangle’s Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE application to the Rebuilding American Infrastructure 

with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant program. The Triangle Mobility Hub is critical to 

supporting shared economic prosperity and sustainable mobility in North Carolina’s Triangle Region. 

The new intermodal transportation facility will anchor the regional transit network and enable 

Sustainable, Prompt transit connections to Opportunities for Knowledge and Employment (SPOKE). 

It will provide affordable and sustainable mobility options to residents of historically disadvantaged 

communities with low or no vehicle ownership, with low incomes, and who identify as Black, 

Indigenous, or a Person of Color that are burdened with poor air quality and limited access to 

everyday destinations. Without this regional priority, limited travel options will continue to hinder 

equitable access to opportunity across the region.  

Located in Research Triangle Park (RTP), the center of the growing and vibrant Triangle Region, the 

Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will catalyze connections and equitable development with a 

focus on improving quality of life, mobility, and community connectivity. The project will support a 

high-quality, frequent, safe, and reliable regional transit network operated by battery-electric buses. 

Transportation improvements and site will be designed with a focus on sustainability and resiliency.  

The mobility hub will provide seamless intermodal connections between local and regional bus 

services, rail service, and micro-mobility. These new high-quality public transportation options will 

support enhanced connections to education, employment, healthcare, shopping, recreation, and 

affordable housing. By providing sustainable and affordable travel options, the project will reduce 

emissions and improve air quality. 

The Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will reduce transportation disparities and improve 

economic mobility by providing faster, more reliable transportation options to residents of 

historically disadvantaged communities. The Mobility Hub and SPOKE network will connect residents 

to opportunities for educational achievement, workforce training, and career advancement. The 

project will create new direct connections to North Carolina Central University, Durham Technical 

Community College, and improve connections to Wake Technical Community College RTP Campus. It 

will also strengthen connections to businesses in and around RTP that participate in workforce 

training partnerships with these community anchors.  



 

 

I fully support the efforts of GoTriangle as they seek to fund the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE 

project and will continue to support this transformative project as we work together to meet the 

needs of the public. 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Lee Worsley 
Executive Director 



 

 

The voice of the regional business community on transportation | letsgetmoving.org   

800 South Salisbury St. Raleigh, NC 27601 | 919.664.7062 

 

February 12, 2024 

 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  

Washington, DC  20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

On behalf of RTA, the voice of the regional business community on transportation in central North 

Carolina, I am writing to express support for the Triangle Mobility Hub and SPOKE application to the 

Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant program.  

 

Located in Research Triangle Park (RTP), the center of the growing Triangle Region, the Triangle 

Mobility Hub and SPOKE project will catalyze connections and equitable development with a focus 

on improving quality of life, sustainable mobility, community connectivity, and shared prosperity. 

 

The project will support a high-quality, frequent, safe, and reliable regional transit network of 

battery-electric and other low emission transit vehicles, with site and access improvements focused 

on sustainability and resiliency. 

 

The Mobility Hub and SPOKE network will connect residents to opportunities for educational 

achievement, workforce training, and career advancement. The project will create new direct 

connections and improved linkages to NC Central University, Durham Technical Community 

College, and Wake Technical Community College’s RTP Campus 

  

We fully support the efforts of GoTriangle as they seek federal funding to advance the Triangle 

Mobility Hub and SPOKE project and will continue to support this transformative project as we work 

together to meet the needs of our regional community. 

 

Please contact me at 919.664.7065 or joe@letsgetmoving.org with questions. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Joe Milazzo II, PE 

Executive Director, 

Regional Transportation Alliance 
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